   WALLARAH PENINSULA ALLIANCE

 An alliance of community and environmental groups to conserve and protect  the Wallarah Peninsula, formed in 2001.

   Update on the developments – decision near!

   July 8, 2008.

The Wallarah Peninsula Alliance (WPA) arranged meetings in May and on 1 July with Planning Minister Sartor to discuss outcomes for two large developments on the Peninsula proposed by Rose Group and Coal and Allied. The following report summarises the assessment process as revealed at the 1 July meeting.

1. All seven recommendations of the Independent Assessment Panel have been adopted by the Department of Planning (DoP) and accepted by Rose Group with one deviance relating to building height (see below). Many of these recommendations mirror the submissions made by community organisations – a significant achievement for community advocacy. The recommendations are summarised at the end of this report.
2. The Minister was adamant that he would not approve the Concept Plan until  legal requirements were secure to transfer the 310ha conservation area to public ownership. Technicalities are being finalised by the Department. (The  WPA nominated the area as a National Park in August 2004). 
3. The size of the Rose Group development is still technically “up to 600” dwellings, and this probably will decline to about 550 because of amendments likely to be required by the Federal Department of Environment to protect threatened species (orchids) in Snake and Possum Gullies, west of the Bay.
4. State Heritage Listing of the Bay will be addressed by the Minister once the amended Concept Plan has been finalised and approved.
5. Financial contributions by Rose Group to community infrastructure and associated matters are to be “no less” than any other developer would pay for such a development.
6. If the Concept Plan is approved it is intended that the “Project Applications” through which various stages of work proceed will be assessed and supervised by Lake Macquarie City Council  (not Wyong Council) and will be put on display for community comment (but only for a week!).
7. Traffic management is still of concern because of lack of detail, but the principle adopted is to minimise traffic penetration of Clarke St, with further details to be managed by Lake Macquarie City Council (whose Traffic Committee has been involved in the planning).
8. MIDDLE CAMP: Minister Sartor said he intended to make public the Assessment Panel’s recommendations on the C and A development when he released the finalised Rose Group Concept Plan. (Note: The Minister hoped at the time of the meeting to make these announcements by Friday July 11 when he goes on leave but there were still significant legal and technical matters to be finalised.)

9. The Minister foreshadowed significant changes to the C and A Concept Plan but was not specific. (It is known, however, that the Department of Environment and Conservation (DECC) told the Panel in March that it favours the smaller “Option 2” at Gwandalan, and that more detailed survey work was required at Nords Wharf to protect the Lake and particularly Crangan Bay.)

The WPA provides this information to its supporters as a report on the 1 July meeting and not as a statement of a position.  

For further information about the WPA report and its implications please contact

Brian Cogan, honorary secretary, 0417242287; bcogan@bigpond.com.

SUMMARY OF PANEL RECOMMENDATIONS:

· Coastal walk 25m wide along the cliff top, with development setback a further 15m (40m total); height limit of one storey for commercial and residential, 5m max height on the north side of the ridge and 7.5m on the south side (this was 5m in the Panel recommendation) .

· Public road access through the Rose development to a parking area, with foot access to Moonee Beach Conservation Area.

· Retail and commercial space limited to 750sqm “to ensure that it will serve the daily convenience needs of the new community and not act as destination retailing”.

· Internal planning of Hamlets 2-5 to identify the best areas to ensure strong tree growth. 

· No adaptive re-use of the Bin Building on the cliff top, which can be used as a public lookout with a low intensity cafe. Any future use will require another DA and community input and must not involved reflective glass, undue lighting or a larger building.

· Snake and Possum Gully residential development to be redesigned to meet bushfire regulations.

· “Project Applications” -- the instruments by which stages of the development are proposed in detail and assessed by Council – must be in accordance with the Panel’s recommendations.
End.
